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From: Andrea Nolan
To: David Newall; Frank Coton
Subject: Mycampus lessons learned
Date: 15 January 2012 20:23:51


David , Frank
At senate tomoro, presume Frank will lead with report then I will pass over to you david to a)
update on progress to date- ucas interface etc.... and  b) next steps, what will / will not be
implemented.
 I have heard negative views about PGR enrolment....


Kind regards


Andrea


Professor Andrea Nolan,
Senior Vice Principal and Deputy Vice Chancellor,
University of Glasgow,
Glasgow.
G12 8QQ
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From: Fred Cartmel
To: David Newall
Subject: RE: MyCampus
Date: 27 January 2012 12:37:47


Dear David
Yes I will sit on the board, but it could be rather like letting the 'fox into the hen house'. 


Best wishes


Fred


-----Original Message-----
From: David Newall
Sent: 26 January 2012 21:52
To: Fred Cartmel
Subject: MyCampus


Dear Fred


The MyCampus Project Board is looking to enlist two members of the Lessons Learned Group onto
its membership.  The aim is to ensure we are better sighted as to the issues affecting staff who are
using MyCampus. 


Would you be willing to join us?  The Board meets monthly - next meeting on Monday 6 February at
9.30.  It would not take too much time on your part, I promise, and we would benefit a lot from
having you present.


Let me know how you feel about this.  If you'd rather not, then I won't push you, but I'd be very
happy if you said yes.


David


David Newall
Secretary of Court & Director of Administration
University of Glasgow
Glasgow G12 8QQ
0141 330 4246
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From: David Fearn
To: David Newall
Subject: RE: MyCampus
Date: 20 January 2012 09:22:35


David,


As you know, I was aware this was coming.


I think it important that you meet with the 4 of us as soon as possible so that we are all clear what
our job is here, how we can use the time involved to best effect and what the communication
channels will be.


David


Professor David R Fearn
BSc PhD FRSE CMath FIMA


International Dean
(http://www.gla.ac.uk/about/internationalisation/theamericas/)


Dean of College (Learning & Teaching)
College of Science & Engineering


Email: David.Fearn@glasgow.ac.uk
Direct line: +44 (0)141 330 5417
Fax: +44 (0)141 330 4111
Room 321d
School of Mathematics & Statistics
University of Glasgow
University Gardens
Glasgow G12 8QW


The University of Glasgow, charity number SC004401


-----Original Message-----
From: David Newall
Sent: 20 January 2012 08:42
To: Alice Jenkins; Tom Guthrie; David Fearn; Jill Morrison
Cc: Christine Lowther
Subject: MyCampus


Dear Alice, Tom, David, Jill


At the Senior Management Group on Wednesday, we discussed a paper (attached) on the actions
we will take in the coming weeks to address the issues raised through the MyCampus Lessons
Learned Group.  A project plan has been developed by the Project Team, and we believe we can
make substantial improvements before the summer.


We are all very concerned to make sure there is effective engagement with School and College staff
as we go through this period.  To help achieve that, SMG agreed to establish specialist user groups,
with representatives from each College. These groups will help design and test changes to the
system, and then give the go-ahead for them to be implemented.  We also would like to create
College Liaison Groups.  Their role will be to ensure the Project Board is award of issues within the
College (the convener of the Liaison Groups would attend monthly meetings of the MyCampus
Project Board) and to ensure that actions required within the Colleges are being addressed.


As you will see from the paper, our view at SMG was that we should ask the Deans (L&T) to
convene the College Liaison Groups. 
I hope you will be comfortable with this, and will arrange for us to meet to talk through what it
would involve. I hope also that it will not be an onerous role, but I think it will be a vital one in
helping ensure we are working effectively together as we make improvements to MyCampus.
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Please come back if you have any immediate comments or queries.  Otherwise, I will arrange for
Christine and me to meet with you to discuss.


Best wishes


David


David Newall
Secretary of Court & Director of Administration University of Glasgow Glasgow G12 8QQ
0141 330 4246


University of Glasgow, charity no SC004401








From: Lillias Robinson
To: David Newall
Subject: RE: MyCampus
Date: 27 January 2012 17:08:58


Dear David


Yes - I would be very happy to join the MyCampus Project Board. Thank you for inviting me.


Best wishes,


Lillias


-----Original Message-----
From: David Newall
Sent: 26 January 2012 21:52
To: Lillias Robinson
Subject: MyCampus


Dear Lillias


The MyCampus Project Board is looking to enlist two members of the Lessons Learned Group onto
its membership.  The aim is to ensure we are better sighted as to the issues affecting staff who are
using MyCampus.


Would you be willing to join us?  The Board meets monthly - next meeting on Monday 6 February at
9.30.  It would not take too much time on your part, I promise, and we would benefit a lot from
having you present.


Let me know how you feel about this.  If you'd rather not, then I won't push you, but I'd be very
happy if you said yes.


David


David Newall
Secretary of Court & Director of Administration University of Glasgow Glasgow G12 8QQ
0141 330 4246


Appendix 2
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From: Alec Scrimgeour
To: David Newall
Cc: Marion McLaughlin
Subject: RE: SMG, MyCampus
Date: 11 January 2012 09:11:02


David
Thanks and noted.
Alec


Alec Scrimgeour
Executive Assistant to the Principal
University of Glasgow
Glasgow G12 8QQ
UK


Tel: +44 (0)141 330 5358
Fax: +44 (0)141 330 4947
Email: Alec.Scrimgeour@glasgow.ac.uk
The University of Glasgow, charity number SC004401


 


-----Original Message-----
From: David Newall
Sent: 11 January 2012 07:48
To: Alec Scrimgeour
Cc: Marion McLaughlin
Subject: SMG, MyCampus


Alec, Marion


I should have confirmed that there will be an item on MyCampus for the SMG agenda.  We have a
Project Board on Friday afternoon, so I will not be able to give you a paper until Monday.


David


David Newall
Secretary of Court & Director of Administration University of Glasgow Glasgow G12 8QQ
0141 330 4246


University of Glasgow, charity no SC004401
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From: Jack Aitken
To: David Newall; Frank Coton
Subject: RE: Senate minute on MyCampus.
Date: 22 January 2012 19:26:13


David, Frank
Thanks for this.
Jack
________________________________________
From: David Newall
Sent: 20 January 2012 17:39
To: Frank Coton; Jack Aitken
Subject: RE: Senate minute on MyCampus.


Jack


I'm happy with your minute and Frank's input.  Thank you very much.


David


-----Original Message-----
From: Frank Coton
Sent: 20 January 2012 17:33
To: Jack Aitken; David Newall
Subject: Re: Senate minute on MyCampus.


Jack,


Slight reworking of the mid section of the report as follows:


"The update report Senate had received reflected much of the final report which would be issued
shortly. Professor Coton summarised key aspects.


MyCampus was the biggest software implementation the University had ever undertaken.


It was necessary to have a clear and shared vision amongst staff for the system and to be clear on
its objectives.  This was not currently the case.
Staff expectations of the capabilities of the system varied and it was important to set these
expectations correctly.


The MyCampus implementation had been constrained by timing and resource
issues: missing the go-live date would have necessitated a costly one-year delay. These constraints
impacted negatively on the delivered functionality.


Going forward, a much higher priority should be placed on communications.  A vital aspect of this
was the provision of opportunities for the community to contribute views and be sure they were
being heard.  Many had felt they had not been listened to in the period prior to implementation. 
University restructuring had interrupted and in some areas fragmented the flow of communications. 
At the point when training was offered, some staff did not know what their roles would be in the
new structure.  This had also affected
accountability: in some instances, the locus of SLP Champions had also changed with restructuring. 
Staff did not know who to contact about difficulties.  These matters required to be corrected. 
Similarly, more online guidance and other support materials were needed.


When difficulties had been encountered during registration and enrolment, temporary workarounds
had been developed.  For the future, these would have to be removed in order that bad practice
did not become established.


A critical issue was that the usability of the system was poor for students and staff; this also
required to be addressed.  This had had a particularly bad impact on advisers.  Further clarification
of the role of the latter was needed, and account had also to be taken of those, such as Honours
programme conveners who carried out roles like that of advisers.  The interface required to be
improved in order that it supported those in advisory roles rather than further burdened them.
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The Group had strongly felt that rigorous piloting that replicated real conditions was required before
new software was introduced, and that it should only be introduced if it worked successfully.  Some
aspects of MyCampus had not been robustly tested.  A representative user group should be involved
in the specification, development and testing of the solutions identified and in future upgrades.


Change to the registration and enrolment processes should also be considered.  This session, 
international students had experienced particular difficulty, and had been unable to enroll because
of the system's requirements for academic and financial registration.  This had given a poor first
impression of the University."


Regards


Frank


On 20/01/2012 17:14, "Jack Aitken" <Jack.Aitken@glasgow.ac.uk> wrote:


> Frank, David,
>
> I'm pasting in below the draft Senate minute on MyCampus.  Could you
> please let me know of any comments?  - I won't make a habit of this,
> but just want to ensure you are comfortable and that I've got the gist
> of it right. Andrea & Graham will get the full draft on Monday.
>
> Thanks v much
>
> Jack
>
> ##################################
>
> MyCampus Lessons Learned Working Group update
>
> At its meeting in October, Senate had discussed difficulties that had
> arisen in the introduction of MyCampus, particularly concerning
> student registration and enrolment.  A key priority had been the need
> to learn lessons from the difficulties experienced, and Vice-Principal
> Professor Coton had been asked to convene a working group that would
> consider this.  Senate received a paper from the Working group providing an update on its
activities and findings.
>
> Professor Coton began his report by outlining the process the working
> Group had followed.  Meetings with staff groups had been held and a
> focus group had taken place involving the SRC.  A Sharepoint site for
> staff had been established, which was openly accessible.  An email box
> was also set up for students to submit views.  Many comments had been
> submitted by staff and students.  The Working Group had then held
> discussions with the Student Lifecycle Project (SLP) team to begin to
> identify solutions to issues already identified.  A document listing
> the key issues was then produced and issued on the Sharepoint site.
> In the next phase of activity, comments were sought on the key issues
> document to ensure concerns had been accurately captured and top
> inform prioritisation.  Responses from staff and students dealt with
> both broad and detailed issues.  The final report from the Working
> Group would cover both sets of issues.  There had also been consultation with Queen's
University, Belfast (QUB), which had previously introduced a similar system.
>
> The update report grouped issues under the following headings,
> although some of the lessons would apply beyond MyCampus:
>
> . User interface
> . Student finances
> . Enrolment







> . Access to information
> . System performance
> . Data management
> . Communication
> . Training and support
>
> The update report Senate had received reflected much of the final report.
> This would be issued shortly, and would contain specific actions, and
> Professor Coton summarised key aspects.
>
>  MyCampus was the biggest change in software the University the
> University had implemented.  It was necessary to have a clear vision
> for the system and to be clear on its objectives.  These were not yet
> available.  Staff expectations of the capabilities of the system
> varied and it was important to set these expectations correctly.
>
> MyCampus implementation had been constrained by timing and resource issues:
> missing the go-live date would have necessitated a costly one-year
> delay.  But this had been done at the expense of compromised decisions
> around, and full consideration of, delivered functionality.
>
> A much higher priority would be placed on communications.  A vital
> aspect of this was the provision of opportunities for the community to
> contribute views and be sure they were being heard.  Many had felt
> they had not been listened to in the consultation period prior to
> implementation.  University restructuring had interrupted and in some
> areas fragmented the flow of communications.  At the point when
> training was offered, some staff did not know what their roles would
> be in the new structure.  This had also affected
> accountability: in some instances, the locus of SLP Champions had also
> changed with restructuring.  Staff did not know who to contact about difficulties.
> These matters required to be corrected.  Similarly, more online
> guidance and other support materials were needed.
>
> When difficulties had been encountered during registration and
> enrolment, temporary workarounds had been developed.  For the future,
> these would have to be removed in order that bad practice did not become established.
>
> A critical issue was that the usability of the system was poor for
> students and staff; this also required to be addressed.  This had had
> a particularly bad impact on advisers.  Further clarification of the
> role of the latter was needed, and account had also to be taken of
> those, such as Honours programme conveners who carried out roles like
> that of advisers.  The interface required to be improved tin order
> that it supported those in advisory roles rather than further burdened them.
>
> The Group had strongly felt that rigorous piloting that replicated
> real conditions was required before new software was introduced, and
> that it should only be introduced if it worked successfully.  Some
> aspects of MyCampus had not been robustly tested.  A representative
> user group should be involved in the specification, development and
> testing of the solutions identified and in future upgrades.
>
> Change to the registration and enrolment processes was also needed.
> This session,  international students had experienced particular
> difficulty, and had been unable to enroll because of the system's
> requirements for academic and financial registration.  This had given
> a poor first impression of the University.
>
> The University had traditionally, and correctly, emphasised the choice
> available to students.  However, choice featured within the system
> even where programme structures meant that there were no choices.
> This added unnecessary complication and the Group was recommending that it be removed.
>
> Professor Coton's report recognised that mistakes had been made and







> that the University had to commit to fixing the system.  This would
> take time.  It also required that the community as a whole accepted
> that achieving the desired improvements and benefits was a shared responsibility.
>
>  In discussion, a number of comments related to the ambitiousness of
> the original project and the desirability of adopting a pragmatic
> approach to what could realistically be achieved and by when.  It was
> noted that some elements had already been deferred, such as direct admissions for non-UCAS
applicants.
> Several members agreed with the point that tutorial timetabling could
> be much more efficiently organised locally; this was likely to be a
> recommendation of the Working Group.  The Secretary of Court, who
> convened the SLP Project Board, reported that the Board had met in
> December and earlier in January and had been able to consider draft
> versions of the Working Group findings.  This had led to the
> development of a revised Project Plan which reprioritised items, with
> some deferred.  The revised plan would be considered by the SMG on
> 18 January.
>
> Discussion also addressed the sequencing of enrolment and the
> provision of studies advice.  It was reported that it was possible for
> students to enroll ahead of receiving advice and that this had been
> requested by some subjects where there were few options available to
> students.  However, this was not a requirement, and it was possible
> for enrolment to follow the provision of advice on course choices.
>
> Mr Newall reported that he would be discussing with the Heads of
> College the provision of resources to assist Schools.  The point was
> made that resource calculations needed to take account of the levels of stress system changes
> produced.    It was queried whether there would be remuneration for staff who
> had been particularly affected by difficulties with the system.  Mr
> Newall noted that the recognition and reward scheme provided means to
> address this and that cases would be viewed sympathetically.
>
> Professor Nolan noted that not all difficulties with the system could
> have been anticipated: the development had coincided with
> restructuring, but also with the economic crisis.  However, members
> were emphatic that concerns were being expressed about the system to
> the SLP team ahead of introduction that there were problems and that aspects were not yet ready
to be implemented.
> Professor Nolan reported that SMG wished to acknowledge fully the
> severe difficulties that had affected academic and administrative
> staff and she apologised for this as a member of SMG, expressing
> concern that the system should be significantly improved in the coming
> period.  Senate would receive regular updates on developments.
>
>
>
> ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
> Dr Jack Aitken
> Director of the Senate Office
> Tel:+44 (0)141 330 2787/3292
> Fax:+44(0)141 330 4021
> http://www.gla.ac.uk/senate
> Senate Office
> Gilbert Scott Building
> University of Glasgow
> University Avenue, Glasgow G12 8QQ
> The University of Glasgow, charity number SC004401
> ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
>
>


Professor Frank N. Coton
BSc (Hons) PhD CEng AFAIAA FRAeS



http://www.gla.ac.uk/senate





Vice-Principal (Learning and Teaching)


Direct line +44 (0) 141 330 4305
Personal Assistant +44 (0) 141-330-2957
Fax +44 (0) 141-330-2941


11 The Square
University of Glasgow
Glasgow, G12 8QQ


email: frank.coton@glasgow.ac.uk
http://www.gla.ac.uk
The University of Glasgow, charity number SC004401



http://www.gla.ac.uk/






From: Andrea Nolan
To: Andrea Nolan
Cc: David Newall; Frank Coton
Subject: Re: Mycampus lessons learned
Date: 15 January 2012 20:29:19


Ps david
Of the issues identified under the i8 themes in Franks paper, have the team started to address
these.... Any sorted? If so wud be good to report a few examples


Bw
Andrea


Professor Andrea Nolan,
Senior Vice Principal and Deputy Vice Chancellor,
University of Glasgow,
Glasgow.
G12 8QQ


On 15 Jan 2012, at 20:23, "Andrea Nolan" <Andrea.Nolan@glasgow.ac.uk> wrote:


> David , Frank
> At senate tomoro, presume Frank will lead with report then I will pass over to you david to a)
update on progress to date- ucas interface etc.... and  b) next steps, what will / will not be
implemented.
> I have heard negative views about PGR enrolment....
>
> Kind regards
>
> Andrea
>
> Professor Andrea Nolan,
> Senior Vice Principal and Deputy Vice Chancellor,
> University of Glasgow,
> Glasgow.
> G12 8QQ
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From: Frank Coton
To: Jack Aitken; David Newall
Subject: Re: Senate minute on MyCampus.
Date: 20 January 2012 17:33:20


Jack,


Slight reworking of the mid section of the report as follows:


"The update report Senate had received reflected much of the final report
which would be issued shortly. Professor Coton summarised key aspects.


MyCampus was the biggest software implementation the University had ever
undertaken. 


It was necessary to have a clear and shared vision amongst staff for the
system and to be clear on its objectives.  This was not currently the case.
Staff expectations of the capabilities of the system varied and it was
important to set these expectations correctly.


The MyCampus implementation had been constrained by timing and resource
issues: missing the go-live date would have necessitated a costly one-year
delay. These constraints impacted negatively on the delivered functionality.


Going forward, a much higher priority should be placed on communications.  A
vital aspect of this was the provision of opportunities for the community to
contribute views and be sure they were being heard.  Many had felt they had
not been listened to in the period prior to implementation.  University
restructuring had interrupted and in some areas fragmented the flow of
communications.  At the point when training was offered, some staff did not
know what their roles would be in the new structure.  This had also affected
accountability: in some instances, the locus of SLP Champions had also
changed with restructuring.  Staff did not know who to contact about
difficulties.  These matters required to be corrected.  Similarly, more
online guidance and other support materials were needed.


When difficulties had been encountered during registration and enrolment,
temporary workarounds had been developed.  For the future, these would have
to be removed in order that bad practice did not become established.


A critical issue was that the usability of the system was poor for students
and staff; this also required to be addressed.  This had had a particularly
bad impact on advisers.  Further clarification of the role of the latter was
needed, and account had also to be taken of those, such as Honours programme
conveners who carried out roles like that of advisers.  The interface
required to be improved in order that it supported those in advisory roles
rather than further burdened them.


The Group had strongly felt that rigorous piloting that replicated real
conditions was required before new software was introduced, and that it
should only be introduced if it worked successfully.  Some aspects of
MyCampus had not been robustly tested.  A representative user group should
be involved in the specification, development and testing of the solutions
identified and in future upgrades.


Change to the registration and enrolment processes should also be
considered.  This session,  international students had experienced
particular difficulty, and had been unable to enroll because of the system's
requirements for academic and financial registration.  This had given a poor
first impression of the University."


Regards
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Frank 


On 20/01/2012 17:14, "Jack Aitken" <Jack.Aitken@glasgow.ac.uk> wrote:


> Frank, David,
>
> I'm pasting in below the draft Senate minute on MyCampus.  Could you please
> let me know of any comments?  - I won't make a habit of this, but just want to
> ensure you are comfortable and that I've got the gist of it right. Andrea &
> Graham will get the full draft on Monday.
>
> Thanks v much
>
> Jack
>
> ##################################
>
> MyCampus Lessons Learned Working Group update
>
> At its meeting in October, Senate had discussed difficulties that had arisen
> in the introduction of MyCampus, particularly concerning student registration
> and enrolment.  A key priority had been the need to learn lessons from the
> difficulties experienced, and Vice-Principal Professor Coton had been asked to
> convene a working group that would consider this.  Senate received a paper
> from the Working group providing an update on its activities and findings.
>
> Professor Coton began his report by outlining the process the working Group
> had followed.  Meetings with staff groups had been held and a focus group had
> taken place involving the SRC.  A Sharepoint site for staff had been
> established, which was openly accessible.  An email box was also set up for
> students to submit views.  Many comments had been submitted by staff and
> students.  The Working Group had then held discussions with the Student
> Lifecycle Project (SLP) team to begin to identify solutions to issues already
> identified.  A document listing the key issues was then produced and issued on
> the Sharepoint site.  In the next phase of activity, comments were sought on
> the key issues document to ensure concerns had been accurately captured and
> top inform prioritisation.  Responses from staff and students dealt with both
> broad and detailed issues.  The final report from the Working Group would
> cover both sets of issues.  There had also been consultation with Queen's
> University, Belfast (QUB), which had previously introduced a similar system.
>
> The update report grouped issues under the following headings, although some
> of the lessons would apply beyond MyCampus:
>
> . User interface
> . Student finances
> . Enrolment
> . Access to information
> . System performance
> . Data management
> . Communication
> . Training and support
>
> The update report Senate had received reflected much of the final report.
> This would be issued shortly, and would contain specific actions, and
> Professor Coton summarised key aspects.
>
>  MyCampus was the biggest change in software the University the University had
> implemented.  It was necessary to have a clear vision for the system and to be
> clear on its objectives.  These were not yet available.  Staff expectations of
> the capabilities of the system varied and it was important to set these
> expectations correctly.







>
> MyCampus implementation had been constrained by timing and resource issues:
> missing the go-live date would have necessitated a costly one-year delay.  But
> this had been done at the expense of compromised decisions around, and full
> consideration of, delivered functionality.
>
> A much higher priority would be placed on communications.  A vital aspect of
> this was the provision of opportunities for the community to contribute views
> and be sure they were being heard.  Many had felt they had not been listened
> to in the consultation period prior to implementation.  University
> restructuring had interrupted and in some areas fragmented the flow of
> communications.  At the point when training was offered, some staff did not
> know what their roles would be in the new structure.  This had also affected
> accountability: in some instances, the locus of SLP Champions had also changed
> with restructuring.  Staff did not know who to contact about difficulties.
> These matters required to be corrected.  Similarly, more online guidance and
> other support materials were needed.
>
> When difficulties had been encountered during registration and enrolment,
> temporary workarounds had been developed.  For the future, these would have to
> be removed in order that bad practice did not become established.
>
> A critical issue was that the usability of the system was poor for students
> and staff; this also required to be addressed.  This had had a particularly
> bad impact on advisers.  Further clarification of the role of the latter was
> needed, and account had also to be taken of those, such as Honours programme
> conveners who carried out roles like that of advisers.  The interface required
> to be improved tin order that it supported those in advisory roles rather than
> further burdened them.
>
> The Group had strongly felt that rigorous piloting that replicated real
> conditions was required before new software was introduced, and that it should
> only be introduced if it worked successfully.  Some aspects of MyCampus had
> not been robustly tested.  A representative user group should be involved in
> the specification, development and testing of the solutions identified and in
> future upgrades.
>
> Change to the registration and enrolment processes was also needed.  This
> session,  international students had experienced particular difficulty, and
> had been unable to enroll because of the system's requirements for academic
> and financial registration.  This had given a poor first impression of the
> University. 
>
> The University had traditionally, and correctly, emphasised the choice
> available to students.  However, choice featured within the system even where
> programme structures meant that there were no choices.  This added unnecessary
> complication and the Group was recommending that it be removed.
>
> Professor Coton's report recognised that mistakes had been made and that the
> University had to commit to fixing the system.  This would take time.  It also
> required that the community as a whole accepted that achieving the desired
> improvements and benefits was a shared responsibility.
>
>  In discussion, a number of comments related to the ambitiousness of the
> original project and the desirability of adopting a pragmatic approach to what
> could realistically be achieved and by when.  It was noted that some elements
> had already been deferred, such as direct admissions for non-UCAS applicants.
> Several members agreed with the point that tutorial timetabling could be much
> more efficiently organised locally; this was likely to be a recommendation of
> the Working Group.  The Secretary of Court, who convened the SLP Project
> Board, reported that the Board had met in December and earlier in January and
> had been able to consider draft versions of the Working Group findings.  This
> had led to the development of a revised Project Plan which reprioritised
> items, with some deferred.  The revised plan would be considered by the SMG on
> 18 January. 







>
> Discussion also addressed the sequencing of enrolment and the provision of
> studies advice.  It was reported that it was possible for students to enroll
> ahead of receiving advice and that this had been requested by some subjects
> where there were few options available to students.  However, this was not a
> requirement, and it was possible for enrolment to follow the provision of
> advice on course choices.
>
> Mr Newall reported that he would be discussing with the Heads of College the
> provision of resources to assist Schools.  The point was made that resource
> calculations needed to take account of the levels of stress system changes
> produced.    It was queried whether there would be remuneration for staff who
> had been particularly affected by difficulties with the system.  Mr Newall
> noted that the recognition and reward scheme provided means to address this
> and that cases would be viewed sympathetically.
>
> Professor Nolan noted that not all difficulties with the system could have
> been anticipated: the development had coincided with restructuring, but also
> with the economic crisis.  However, members were emphatic that concerns were
> being expressed about the system to the SLP team ahead of introduction that
> there were problems and that aspects were not yet ready to be implemented.
> Professor Nolan reported that SMG wished to acknowledge fully the severe
> difficulties that had affected academic and administrative staff and she
> apologised for this as a member of SMG, expressing concern that the system
> should be significantly improved in the coming period.  Senate would receive
> regular updates on developments.
>
>
>
> ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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From: Jack Aitken
To: David Newall; Frank Coton
Subject: Senate minute on MyCampus.
Date: 20 January 2012 17:14:18


Frank, David,


I'm pasting in below the draft Senate minute on MyCampus.  Could you please let me know of any
comments?  - I won't make a habit of this, but just want to ensure you are comfortable and that
I've got the gist of it right. Andrea & Graham will get the full draft on Monday.


Thanks v much


Jack


##################################


MyCampus Lessons Learned Working Group update


At its meeting in October, Senate had discussed difficulties that had arisen in the introduction of
MyCampus, particularly concerning student registration and enrolment.  A key priority had been the
need to learn lessons from the difficulties experienced, and Vice-Principal Professor Coton had been
asked to convene a working group that would consider this.  Senate received a paper from the
Working group providing an update on its activities and findings. 


Professor Coton began his report by outlining the process the working Group had followed. 
Meetings with staff groups had been held and a focus group had taken place involving the SRC.  A
Sharepoint site for staff had been established, which was openly accessible.  An email box was also
set up for students to submit views.  Many comments had been submitted by staff and students. 
The Working Group had then held discussions with the Student Lifecycle Project (SLP) team to begin
to identify solutions to issues already identified.  A document listing the key issues was then
produced and issued on the Sharepoint site.  In the next phase of activity, comments were sought
on the key issues document to ensure concerns had been accurately captured and top inform
prioritisation.  Responses from staff and students dealt with both broad and detailed issues.  The
final report from the Working Group would cover both sets of issues.  There had also been
consultation with Queen’s University, Belfast (QUB), which had previously introduced a similar
system. 


The update report grouped issues under the following headings, although some of the lessons
would apply beyond MyCampus:


•       User interface
•       Student finances
•       Enrolment
•       Access to information
•       System performance
•       Data management
•       Communication
•       Training and support


The update report Senate had received reflected much of the final report.  This would be issued
shortly, and would contain specific actions, and Professor Coton summarised key aspects.


 MyCampus was the biggest change in software the University the University had implemented.  It
was necessary to have a clear vision for the system and to be clear on its objectives.  These were
not yet available.  Staff expectations of the capabilities of the system varied and it was important to
set these expectations correctly.    


MyCampus implementation had been constrained by timing and resource issues: missing the go-live
date would have necessitated a costly one-year delay.  But this had been done at the expense of
compromised decisions around, and full consideration of, delivered functionality.


A much higher priority would be placed on communications.  A vital aspect of this was the provision
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of opportunities for the community to contribute views and be sure they were being heard.  Many
had felt they had not been listened to in the consultation period prior to implementation.  University
restructuring had interrupted and in some areas fragmented the flow of communications.  At the
point when training was offered, some staff did not know what their roles would be in the new
structure.  This had also affected accountability: in some instances, the locus of SLP Champions had
also changed with restructuring.  Staff did not know who to contact about difficulties.  These
matters required to be corrected.  Similarly, more online guidance and other support materials were
needed.


When difficulties had been encountered during registration and enrolment, temporary workarounds
had been developed.  For the future, these would have to be removed in order that bad practice
did not become established. 


A critical issue was that the usability of the system was poor for students and staff; this also
required to be addressed.  This had had a particularly bad impact on advisers.  Further clarification
of the role of the latter was needed, and account had also to be taken of those, such as Honours
programme conveners who carried out roles like that of advisers.  The interface required to be
improved tin order that it supported those in advisory roles rather than further burdened them. 


The Group had strongly felt that rigorous piloting that replicated real conditions was required before
new software was introduced, and that it should only be introduced if it worked successfully.  Some
aspects of MyCampus had not been robustly tested.  A representative user group should be involved
in the specification, development and testing of the solutions identified and in future upgrades.


Change to the registration and enrolment processes was also needed.  This session,  international
students had experienced particular difficulty, and had been unable to enroll because of the
system’s requirements for academic and financial registration.  This had given a poor first impression
of the University. 


The University had traditionally, and correctly, emphasised the choice available to students. 
However, choice featured within the system even where programme structures meant that there
were no choices.  This added unnecessary complication and the Group was recommending that it be
removed. 


Professor Coton’s report recognised that mistakes had been made and that the University had to
commit to fixing the system.  This would take time.  It also required that the community as a whole
accepted that achieving the desired improvements and benefits was a shared responsibility.


 In discussion, a number of comments related to the ambitiousness of the original project and the
desirability of adopting a pragmatic approach to what could realistically be achieved and by when. 
It was noted that some elements had already been deferred, such as direct admissions for non-
UCAS applicants.   Several members agreed with the point that tutorial timetabling could be much
more efficiently organised locally; this was likely to be a recommendation of the Working Group. 
The Secretary of Court, who convened the SLP Project Board, reported that the Board had met in
December and earlier in January and had been able to consider draft versions of the Working Group
findings.  This had led to the development of a revised Project Plan which reprioritised items, with
some deferred.  The revised plan would be considered by the SMG on 18 January. 


Discussion also addressed the sequencing of enrolment and the provision of studies advice.  It was
reported that it was possible for students to enroll ahead of receiving advice and that this had been
requested by some subjects where there were few options available to students.  However, this was
not a requirement, and it was possible for enrolment to follow the provision of advice on course
choices. 


Mr Newall reported that he would be discussing with the Heads of College the provision of resources
to assist Schools.  The point was made that resource calculations needed to take account of the
levels of stress system changes produced.    It was queried whether there would be remuneration
for staff who had been particularly affected by difficulties with the system.  Mr Newall noted that the
recognition and reward scheme provided means to address this and that cases would be viewed
sympathetically.   


Professor Nolan noted that not all difficulties with the system could have been anticipated: the
development had coincided with restructuring, but also with the economic crisis.  However,
members were emphatic that concerns were being expressed about the system to the SLP team
ahead of introduction that there were problems and that aspects were not yet ready to be







implemented.  Professor Nolan reported that SMG wished to acknowledge fully the severe difficulties
that had affected academic and administrative staff and she apologised for this as a member of
SMG, expressing concern that the system should be significantly improved in the coming period. 
Senate would receive regular updates on developments.
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